
 

Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ,  
Since my arrival at St. Gabriel’s in July 
2020, I have been blessed by the unfailing 
support and counsel of our two trustees, Bill 
Clemen and Joe Fish. According to 
Archdiocesan law, “The Pastor should consult 
with the Trustees on all important Parish 
matters and the Trustees should be prepared 

to work with the Pastor in making decisions in these matters.” In 
our case, that was no small task. 

A priest’s first assignment as pastor is always challenging, but in 
the midst of COVID as well as our long-range planning, I 
heavily relied on my trustees for advice and help. Although Bill 
and Joe’s terms as trustees would have ended last June, they 
generously agreed to extend their terms until a final 
recommendation was reached in our long-range planning.  

I wish to express my profound gratitude to Bill and Joe, and 
their wives Janet and Karen, for their generous, constant, and 
self-less service to St. Gabriel’s and to me. Thank you and may 
God reward you. 

I also wish to welcome Bridget Tangney and Romaine Bechir, 
who have accepted my invitation to serve as our new trustees. 
Please pray for God’s blessing on them and their families as 
they take on this significant responsibility. 

Long-Range Planning Update— 
This is the announcement I made at Masses on Jan 22/23: 

I have an important update about our long-range planning to 
share with you. 

In his farewell letter a year and a half ago, my predecessor, Fr. 
Jim Liekhus, shared that St. Gabriel’s needed to begin long-
range planning due in part to the financial and ministerial 
challenges of maintaining two campuses. Upon my arrival, I 
formed a task force to begin this process. We have been 
praying for the past year at every weekend Mass for God to 
“graciously make known to us [His] will for our parish.” 

This past summer, I shared with you that the task force had 
reached a recommendation after a year of research, analysis, 
and deliberation, which was that we consolidate to a single 
campus at our Mainstreet location. That recommendation was 
then brought to the entire parish for conversation and feedback 
through parish-wide meetings this past September. At those 
meetings, members of the task force presented the reasons 
behind the recommendation to consolidate, and parishioners 
were given an opportunity for discussion and feedback. I was 
grateful for the excellent participation we had there and at the 
subsequent Synod meetings. 

The task force collected and reviewed the feedback from those 
meetings and put together answers to the most frequently-asked 
questions. Those FAQs were posted to our website and made 
available in our parish office. I invited parishioners to share 
their reactions to the additional information provided in the 
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FAQs along with any remaining questions or concerns, and a 
number of people did reach out via email or the online 
feedback form.  

This month, the task force met to review all the feedback that 
has been received and to make a final recommendation to 
me. The consensus of the task force was that we should 
proceed with seeking the permission of the Archbishop to 
consolidate to a single campus at our Mainstreet location.  

After much prayer and consideration, I have decided to 
accept this recommendation. I will be communicating to the 
Archdiocese that we are requesting the Archbishop’s 
permission to consolidate to the Mainstreet campus and to 
prepare for the potential sale of the Interlachen campus.  

I would like to emphasize an important point about the next 
steps in this process. I had previously announced that our Mass 
schedule would remain the same at least through this coming 
summer, and that is still true. I can now add that we will 
certainly continue celebrating Masses at the Interlachen 
campus for at least an additional year after that (through the 
summer of 2023). In other words, summer of 2023 is the 
earliest that I could foresee moving our Sunday Masses to the 
Mainstreet campus. However, it might be much later than that, 
depending on several factors such as how long it takes for the 
Archdiocese to process our request; how long it takes us to 
find the right plan for updating the Mainstreet campus; how 
long we have to wait for a construction company to begin 
work; and how long it takes for us to find a suitable buyer for 
the Interlachen campus. Whatever the case may be, we are 
looking at years, not months, before the consolidation 
becomes a reality. In the meantime, there is much work to be 
done, and I am excited to do it together.  

We plan to establish additional groups of parishioners to 
assist with various aspects of the transition, such as facilities, 
finances, and communication. Regular updates will be given 
at Mass, in the bulletin, via email, and on our website. 

One final thought: Throughout this process, I have been so 
impressed with the courtesy and charity exhibited by you, my 
brothers and sisters. This has been a difficult time of 
discernment, yet I have never felt personally attacked or 
maligned by anyone. On the contrary, I have been touched 
by the understanding of so many people, even some who 
may not support this proposal. That is one of the things that 
makes our parish special: you. So many visitors and new 
members at St. Gabriel’s have told me what a welcoming 
community we are. Keep up the good work, and stay focused 
on the source of our unity as a parish family: Jesus — in the 
Eucharist, in the Church, and in each other.  

Whether or not you have strong feelings about this plan, 
please show charity and understanding to those who may feel 
differently than you do. Please pray for me, for each other, 
and for St Gabriel Parish. Be assured of my prayers for you. 

St. Gabriel the Archangel, pray for us! 

—Fr. Paul 


